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Comparison

Members were congratulated on reducing the number of differences in matched lines in almost half.  Curtis Crews stressed that we needed to work on getting the unmatched lines to compare.

David Grubbs stated he felt the database contains lots of the errors in ownership on lines/elements.  It was suggested that members make ownership notes in the comment field.   
Principles of Consistency
The group discussed changes to the Principles as approved by ROS.
NMMS

ERCOT has a preliminary copy of NMMS software currently.

Siemens will provide first draft of NMMS software to the ERCOT specifications in the 1st quarter, 2007.

The NMMS software is proposed to be functional in the 3rd quarter, 2007.  

The SCED software is supposed to be running April 1, 2007.  SCED needs a nodal model to function properly.

Electrical Bus Naming Convention

A lot of discussion was held on the Electrical Bus Naming Convention.  Names for the busses in the Planning cases due to ERCOT by September 1.

Members need to tell ERCOT in early September if you want them to provide bus names for the operations models.  If Curtis Crews does not hear by early September he will assume the TSP will provide the names for the operations busses.
Michael Bailey will bring a draft NPRR to make electrical bus definitions more consistent next month.
In December, after electrical bus names are submitted, Curtis will submit a NPRR under section 3.5.1 to modify names of electrical busses in HUBs.
SE/Telemetry Standards

Stated we need to have meetings in September to finalize issues such as how to measure accuracy of telemetry in the field.  Group agreed the meetings needed to be separate from our regular NDSWG meetings due to time constraints.  David Grubbs was asked to provide a list of issues for the SE/Telemetry Standards.  
Stated ERCOT was concerned whether we pass the comparison between the State Estimator and the “real world”.

OGR181
Curtis stated that OGRTF called and suggested some minor revisions.

OWG forwarded OGR181 today, August 15.
CIM

ERCOT is using CIM XML with specialized extensions.
There is a CIM User Group.  Curtis suggested we review the user group website to find the format.
GPS Coordinates

Curtis said to send in whatever format you had.  He would find conversion.
Most present said they already had data prepared but some said they were still holding internally waiting on legal review or other issues before sending to ERCOT.  Confidentiality of information will be upheld by ERCOT and information will not be shared with any other Market Participant or non-Participant.
Approval to Energize
TSPs are required to have permission before placing something in service.  Not just a notification after the fact.  Use the new form on the web-site not the old form.
Nodal Protocols requires that element must be in model prior to getting permission to energize.
In the future should be required to get ICCP status prior to energizing.  
It is requested that Market Participants telephone at least one day in advance of energizing.  Send form after it has been energized.
Next Meeting
The next meeting will be held September 19, 2006 in Taylor.
